STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 8, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve
Goldsmith.

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen
agreed to accept the minutes.

Bruce Smith completed the annual Report of Building and Zoning permits for privately owned housing
units Form C-404.

Electric heat in the town clerk’s office not working.

Steve Goldsmith will meet with Durwin Clark to draw up plans and material bids for the Highway
Department bathroom.

The furnace in the townhall is scheduled to be cleaned on Friday at noon.

No Thru Trucks sign for Joslin Road ordered . The state will be notified of the signage.
Abutter’s list for Cercosimo.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen signed payroll.

W2 tax forms to be done next week.

The selectmen discussed the cost of Mutual Aid. The ambulance contract has increased
Laura Barrett asked to have the Planning Board meeting posted to the website.

Jason Anyan was issued Bldg permit #1167 for an addition to his existing garage and Bldg permit #1168
for a 24 x32 addition to his house. The Town of Surry received ck# 529 in the amount of $101.80 from
Jason Anyan. The selectmen would not issue a building permit he requested for a 30 x 40 metal
structure for salt in his gravel pit citing no frontage. He would need a variance from the Zoning Board for
a building permit.

The selectmen held a budget review in preparation for budget meeting.

Discussed Keene sending a ladder truck with an ambulance call.

A $55.20 payment on Dec 31, 2023 shows as Jan 2, 2024. For correction.

Reviewed end of year balances with Treasurer John Berglund for general fund balance.
Avitar contacted the town for the installation of the tax collectors software.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to
adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.






